
 
 
May 5th, 2025 
 
Municipality of East Ferris 
25 Taillefer Road, Corbeil, ON P0H 1K0 
Attention: Council & CAO 
 

Re: Resignation Pauline Rochefort 

Hello, 

In light of the recent federal election in which I was elected Member of Parliament for the 
riding of Nipissing-Timiskaming, please accept my letter of resignation as Mayor of the 
Municipality of East Ferris and from all committees related to the municipal council, 
effective immediately. 

I will also submit my resignation to the board of directors of the East Ferris Seniors Villa, and 
I hope that a member of the municipal council will be available to fill this position. 

It has been an honour to serve the citizens of the Municipality of East Ferris since 2014. It 
has also been a real privilege to work with the excellent representatives of our community on 
the municipal council and with those who will continue the work of the council: Lauren 
Rooyakers, Terry Kelly, Steven Trahan, and Richard Champagne. I always say that East Ferris 
is fortunate to have the best municipal team possible, both in terms of elected officials and 
staff. I will miss interacting with all members of the council and staff. I would like to extend 
a special thank you to Chief Administrative Officer Jason Trottier and Clerks Kim Rose and 
Kari Hanselman for their support. 

I will obviously not be far, and I look forward to continuing our working relationship as your 
MP for Nipissing-Timiskaming.  

Warmest regards, 
Pauline Rochefort 
 


